
NOTICE OF INTENT 
 

GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS  
 

FOR 
Addition of Chemical Oxidants to Soil and Groundwater 

 
Schmidbauer Arcata Mill 

1695 Tenth Street 
Arcata, California 
Humboldt County 

 
The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, North Coast Region (RWQCB) 
has received a Notice of Intent for the addition of chemical oxidants (ozone and 
hydrogen peroxide) at the above named site (RWQCB Case No. 1NHU655) under 
General Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. R1-2006-0107 (Order NO. 0107).  
The purpose of this notice is to solicit public comment on this Notice of Intent. 
 
Ozone and hydrogen peroxide will be injected into the subsurface for a period of ten 
days to oxidize residual pentachlorophenol (PCP) and tetrachlorophenol (TCP) impact 
to soil associated with former wood preserving activities at the above named site.  This 
corrective action has been proposed to reduce PCP and TCP concentrations in 
groundwater at the site toward water quality objectives of 1.0 micrograms per liter. 
 
The public comment period will be completed no more than 30 days from the issuance 
of this notice.  The related documents and comments received are on file and may be 
inspected or copied at the Regional Water Board office, 5550 Skylane Boulevard, Suite 
A, Santa Rosa, California.  Appointments are recommended for document review.  
Appointments can be made by calling (707) 576-2220. 
 
Any interested party may contact Kasey Ashley with the RWQCB at (707) 576-2673 or 
submit comments to her attention to the RWQCB office at 5550 Skylane Boulevard, 
Suite A, Santa Rosa, California,  95403. 
 
 
Robert R. Klamt 
Interim Executive Officer 
 
(030608_KA_schmidarcnotice) 
 


